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This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Kinesiology Department, the College of Health and Human Services, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the biennial report.

The previous program review for the programs in the Kinesiology Department was concluded in July 2007. A primary outcome of that review was a sustained and comprehensive review of the degree programs and options under the BA/BS and the MA/MS with the goal of identify areas of strong demand and enrollment as well as areas for combining or eliminating curricular options. In the interval since that review, the department has undertaken such a review, with the result that a number of options and certificates have been discontinued, while others have been strengthened. In 2007, the department had begun to implement a plan to assess student learning. Over the years since the review, the department has continued to make assessment of student learning a priority and has been diligent in reporting its activities and results for both direct and indirect assessment measures.
The current review identified many strengths and achievements, including: an active faculty engaged in scholarship, service to the campus and the larger community, and dedicated to students; facilities, laboratories and equipment that are among the best in the CSU; and involvement of students in research and community engagement. 
Issues identified for attention by the current review include a continued need to review the curricular options for potential candidates for merger or discontinuance due to low enrollments or overlap in purpose. Specific suggestions were made by the external reviewer, who noted that the differences between the BA and the BS and between the MA and the MS were sufficiently insignificant as to merit discontinuance of the BA and MA options. A further streamlining of the graduate curriculum would address the need for more timely and regular offering of required courses, leading to a reduction in time to degree for Kinesiology graduate students to levels closer to that of the college and the university. 
The internal review committee made suggestions for the improvement and maturation of the department’s assessment activities. Specifically, the department is advised to make assessment more streamlined and less lengthy by creating a rubric/matrix for all programs and by applying it across all programs. 
As with most departments across the university, tenure-track density has declined in the department while the number of students served has grown. Attention to hiring in areas of highest need was identified as an important component of student success and academic excellence. Ensuring adequate resources for advising was also noted as an important component of student success.

It is therefore agreed that:

1. Assessment: the department will continue to make assessment of student learning a priority and will continue to use its range of assessments to enhance curriculum and pedagogy. The department will make its assessment processes and reporting more streamlined and coordinated across degree programs by creating a common rubric/matrix in which program level goals are aligned with course level outcomes, and assessment methods are identified. Additionally, the department will examine its departmental goals to assess progress toward meeting them.
2. Undergraduate curriculum: the department will consider the recommendations of the external reviewer regarding the undergraduate curriculum (revising the scope and sequence, adding an Introduction to Kinesiology, offering only the BS degree).  
3. Graduate curriculum: in academic year 2014-15, the department will review and analyze data on demand for and enrollment in the various graduate options, with the goal of identifying options to be merged or discontinued in order to best utilize graduate resources.
4. Hiring plan: working with the college, the department will create a multi-year hiring plan to meet areas of instructional need and improve tenure density.
Advising: the department will work with the college to ensure that student advising needs are met at the undergraduate and graduate levels. The Department will further develop web-based and in-person advising tools to assist with academic planning and support, and link to university advising resources.

5. The program will provide a biennial update on progress made towards the actions agreed to in this MOU, to be submitted in conjunction with its biannual assessment report.
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